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    WISCONSIN

MEMORANDUM

TO:

Members of the Assembly


Members of the Senate
FROM:
Bill G. Smith, State Director

DATE:
Tuesday, April 28, 2009
RE:

Corrected Memo


SMALL BUSINESS OPPOSES PASSAGE OF 

ASSEMBLY BILL 31/SENATE BILL 20

The Assembly calendar for Tuesday, April 28, includes legislation that would dramatically expand the penalties for violations of Wisconsin’s Fair Employment Law.

Assembly Bill 31 would allow for recovery of punitive and compensatory damages in employment discrimination cases, under the Wisconsin Fair Employment Act.


In addition, this legislation would award unlimited back pay, and even a 10 percent surcharge assessment on the settlement amount for the Department of Workforce Development and the Circuit Court where the case is filed.


While we are grateful for the amendment that would exempt thousands of small businesses from these penalties (consistent with federal law), we believe current law provides relatively simple and affordable remedies that effectively compensate victims of discrimination without the risk of bankrupting small business.


Passage of Assembly Bill 31 should be rejected because it creates unreasonably harsh penalties will put thousands of small businesses at risk of financial ruin and the jobs they provide in jeopardy.


On behalf of the states small business community, I respectfully request your vote against passage of Assembly Bill 31.
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